





Date: 09 February 2020

To The Dean

Prof. Dr. Maha Kobeil

Majan University College

Dear Sir.

It is our pleasure to announce that the Ministry of Technology and Communications is going to offer annual on-the-job training/summer internship opportunities for final year students from various specialization, as a part of our national initiatives aiming to achieve the E-Oman strategy.

The fields of interest, details of programs, and number of opportunities will be uploaded on our website, available for viewing and registration from 1st March to 30th March 2020.

As such, we are seeking your support in guiding interested student to visit our website www.mtc.gov.om and go to the summer internship section under quick links. Students can start their registration online from 1st March to 30th March 2020. Candidates accepted for interviews will be notified via sms and email in April and subsequently interviewed in April - May. Kindly note that all training will take place at our premises in Knowledge Oasis, in AL Khoudh. In addition, we will provide successful candidates with workshops and seminars throughout the summer. However, accommodation and any other expenses will not be covered.

Internship is usually for a period of 8 weeks divided into two batches between 1st May - 15th September, but longer or shorter sessions are available upon official request. Kindly note that all applications and processes are online and no hard copies will be accepted at our premises.

Looking forward to receiving your students.

For any queries, please contact us:

Abdullah. AlHinai@mtc.gov.om or call: 24166898/ 24166449

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Ramin Mohajer Advisor in the Ministry

Training, Development & Performance Management